
  

 

DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—APRIL 2015 

April in the Valley by Connie Riter 

 

Here's an interesting thought – only two months of the year are used as ladies' names – April and 
June. Perhaps this is because women bring new life into the world and these are the months noted 
for springtime and weddings....hmmmm. 

 

There are some other interesting facts about April. April 1st, known now as April fools' day, was cele-
brated until 350 AD as the birthday of Christ. The pope at the time then changed the celebration to 
December 25th when he revised the calendar. April's birthstone is the diamond and the Zodiac signs 
are Aries and Taurus, the gods of war and the bull. This is Mathematics Awareness Month and Hu-
mor Month – those two just don't seem to go together. 

 

The Revolutionary War began on April 19, 1755. On April 4, 1818, a flag containing one star for 
each State and 13 stripes was adopted by Congress. On April 6, 1917, the US declared war on Ger-
many in WW I. On April 30, 1975 General Duong Vanh Minh surrendered and the Communist forces 
captured Saigon which led to the end of the Vietnam War. April 22nd is celebrated throughout the 
world as Earth Day. Perhaps this is why people do huge spring cleaning in April, yard work is begun, 
and, of course, professional baseball begins. 

 

Many of our winter residents will be leaving this month. To all of them we wish a summer filled with 
sunshine, happy times with friends and family, few bugs, and a speedy return to your WINTER 
HOMES. We'll be waiting for you!! 
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ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

From the President’s Desk 
by Ken Camp 
 
 
As of this report, we have finished with our first Desert Harbor Fun Day! 
There are many people to thank for the success of our White Elephant 
sales, with all of your donations to the sale. 

Nancy, thank you for storing treasures in your patio for us – for the last few 
months and longer. I know you will be happy to have your Arizona Room 
back to normal once again. For all of you who volunteered on Saturday, 
March 14th, we could not have made Saturday a success without your help. Liz, thank you for all your help, 
both on Friday night and Saturday morning. Thank goodness it didn't rain! I want to thank all of our chairper-
sons for an outstanding job of putting all of the events together. Much thought and time went into planning 
each event. 

Planning for next year's event will start in the fall of 2015. Those with new ideas and thoughts, please write 
them down and they will be considered when the 2016 planning begins. 

St. Patrick's Day was held on March 17th with 116 attending. Our jam session was on the 18th of March. 
Thanks to Hans for hosting this fun event. Darwin's Hoe Down on March 21st was enjoyed by many of our 
residents. Thanks Darwin for putting on this event. As you can see, we had a good number of events in 
March, Again, please drive carefully in the park and watch out for bicycle riders and people out walking. 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES  

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BINGO BRUCE-ARLENE WICKEN 612-518-4284 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 480-641-7753 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING KAREN KROSCHEL 509-209-3722 

 ENTERTAINMENT KATHY GABEL  480-625-1297 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF DON WALKER 480-288-5686 

 HORSESHOES TBA  

 LADIES OUT OF THE PARK 
LUNCHEONS 

TBA  

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD 
LUNCHEON 

KAREN KROSCHEL 509-209-3722 

 LINE DANCING MARY PAT SUMMERS 480-983-4227 

 MAH JONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PINOCHLE TBA  

 POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 480-288-4332 

 SHUFFLEBOARD CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 STITCH & CHAT CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 TAI CHI DICK SMITH 480-983-5819 

 WELCOME KAREN KROSCHEL 509-209-3722 

 SUNSHINE PAT BALLOCK 480-983-5303 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Connie Riter, Dave Borchardt, Dick Smith, Bob Mayo, 

Midge Drouin,  Margo Crawford, Jane Boudreau 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 
APRIL BIRTHDAYS APRIL ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

Day Name    Lot #  
  
 
 5 Diane Tremblay   196 
 8 Jeanette Kitterman   36 
 9 Herm Weinert               186 
10 Carol Haydter   154 
15 Lorna Almon     9 
15         Ken Miller                                    161 
19 Judy Mathews    18 
20 Marty Martinez   112 
21 Rose Tenaglia   140 
22 Tom Riette   181 
23 Sandra Schwiezer   89 
24 Jim Mathews    18 
26 Ruthann Sather    10 
30 Nellie Dalton   145 

Day Name    Lot #  
 
19         Dave & Monika Forster                  2 
20 Joe & Barb Schnier  146 
23 Jim & Judy Mathews    18 
27         Wayne & Cheryl Sunderman        71 
 
 

PHONE BOOK UPDATES : 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW RESIDENTS : 
   

 Lauralee Elnes    Lot #67 

 Brian & Phyllis McKinnon Lot #175 
 

 

If you have had a phone number change, please let Dick Smith know.  Dick is in lot #74, phone 480-983-5819 
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RECAP MARCH RESIDENT’S MEETING by Connie Riter 

A residents meeting was held on March 7, 2015 at 9:00 am in the Clubhouse. All board members 
were present. The secretary and the treasurer's Reports were accepted and approved. Ken asked if 
anyone would offer to decorate the clubhouse for St. Patrick’s Day and for Easter…..no one re-
sponded. Ken said that Renee Spiers will do face painting at the fun days too. 

Ken indicated that a breakfast will be held on April 2nd, tickets will be $4 each and it will run from 8 – 
9:30 am. Ham, eggs, French toast, and orange juice will be served. The photo contest will end on 
March 27th, photos will be posted, and residents will vote on April 4th. A jam session will be held on 
March 18th, with Hans playing. Pot lucks tend to be short of meat at the end of the line, so the activi-
ties committee will be buying fried chicken from Walmart and holding it until there is a need to put it 
out in line. The 21st of March will be our Canadian hosted Hoe Down. A Sock Hop will be held on 
March 27th, from 6:30 – 9 pm, with pulled pork sliders being served. Sherry Weinert is in charge of 
this. 

Colleen Kuntzman said she would no longer be collecting items for Superstition Springs Elementary. 
She received only 2 bags in the last 2 months, and the school is closing at the end of this session. 

The 50/50 raffle was held and Philicia won it, receiving $50.00. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 am. 

Winter Dance Party Reviews by Midge Drouin 

On Friday night, January 23rd, Darwin Giem hosted our dance party from 7 PM until 11:30 PM that 
evening.  There were around 35 in attendance enjoying dancing, snacks, BYOB, and socializ-
ing.  Everyone seemed to have a great time. 

On Friday night, February 27th, the residents in our park enjoyed another dance party hosted by 
Darwin.  This time we got to enjoy a game called "The Unnewlywed Game" in which six couples 
were chosen to compete.  The men were sent out of the room and the women were asked questions 
about how they think their mate would answer questions about things their mate should 
know.  Whoever came up with the most answers would win a $25 gift card from the Olive Gar-
den.  The two lucky winners were Connie and Ron Farmer.  We had many laughs that evening and 
enjoyed the usual dancing, snacking, and socializing.  The party broke-up around 11:30 that eve-
ning. 

We are all looking forward to the 21st of March when our Canadian friends will host the 
"Hoedown".  A big thanks goes out to Darwin for all the good times and effort that he puts into it. 
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H E L P ! 
 By Connie Riter 

 
Each year for Memorial Day we honor the veterans who live in our park by displaying their pictures 
on a special display in the Clubhouse.  If you are new to the park, we would love to add your picture 
to our board.  This also includes your siblings, children, or grand children who have been in the ser-
vice.  If you have a picture, please let me borrow it, and I will return it to you after I scan it in.  The 
information I need for the display include what branch of the service you were in, what rank you had, 
what years you were in, where you were stationed, and (if possible) what you might like to tell the 
residents of Desert Harbor about your service. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Creamy Burrito Casserole  
 
1 lb. ground beef or 1 lb. ground turkey 
1/2 medium yellow onion, chopped 
1 (1 1/4 ounce) package taco seasoning 
6 large flour tortillas 
1 (16 ounce) can refried beans 
2 -3 cups shredded taco cheese or 2 -3 cups cheddar cheese 
1 (10 3/4 ounce) can cream of mushroom soup 
4 ounces sour cream 
jarred hot sauce, if desired to spice it up 
Directions: 
 
1 Brown ground meat/turkey and onion; drain. 
2 Add taco seasoning and stir in refried beans. 
3 Mix soup and sour cream in a separate bowl. 
4 Spread 1/2 sour cream mixture in the bottom of a casserole dish. 
5 Tear up 3 tortillas and spread over sour cream mixture. 
6 Put 1/2 the meat bean mixture over that. 
7 Add a layer of cheese. 
8 You could put some hot sauce on this now. 
9 Repeat the layers. 
10 Sprinkle cheese over the top and bake, uncovered, at 350°F for 20-30 minutes.  
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Things to do Around Town in April by Connie Riter 

 

The travel company, Sue Sinclair, has no new trips for the summer, other than taking reservations 
for the Rose Bowl Parade. So, I thought I'd investigate things to do around here. 

 

The Easter Pageant at the Mormon Temple on Main Street in Mesa is being held each evening from 
March 25 through April 4. If you have never seen it, it is well worth the trip downtown. Bring your 
own lawn chairs or blankets and come early for the best seats. It is always a wonderful experience! 

 

At the Desert Botanical Gardens in Phoenix, you can view many different types of birds, along with 
the pro birders, every Monday in April at 8 am. 

 

Gilbert Downtown Concerts are held at the Water Tower Plaza on April 2, 16, and 30. Bring a picnic 
basket, blanket, or lawn chairs, sit back and enjoy! They are free. 

 

A large gathering of wood carvers will take place on April 11 at the Heard Museum. Over 100 artists 
will show and sell there unique creations. There will be carving demonstrations and musical perform-
ances, too. 

 

The Copperstate Thousand Field of Dream Cruise In is being held from April 17 – 22 at the Tempe 
Diablo Stadium. There will be locals, classics, muscle cars, exotics, street rods, too. And best of all, 
admission is FREE. 

 

The Arizona Women's Expo will be held at the Phoenix Convention Center on April 25 and 26. Come 
see demonstrations, attend workshops, check out new products and enjoy one of the largest trade 
shows in Arizona. 
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LADIES LUNCHEON AT THE OUTBACK  

by Jane Boudreau 

On Thursday, February 17, 2015 eleven ladies enjoyed lunch at the Outback Restaurant in Mesa. The ladies 
selected from the lunch menu with salads, sandwiches and steaks being some of the options chosen. Lively 
conversation was enjoyed. 

The attendance at the out of park luncheon has been declining. If you have a restaurant you would like to visit 
please join the group next month. They will be going to Dining Room Café on April 21. It is small local restau-
rant located on 185 N. Apache Trail in Apache Junction. The ladies like to patronize the local restaurants 
whenever possible. For those who have not attend we only frequent establishments who will provide us with 
individual checks. A sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin board in the clubhouse. 

LES KOEL - NEIL DIAMOND TRIBUTE  

by Jane Boudreau 

On Wednesday evening March 4 residents and their guests enjoyed an evening of Neil Diamond’s hits. They 
were performed by Les Koel. Mr. Koel is a versatile performer with selections available from Frank Sinatra to 
Jimmy Buffet. He entertained the groups of about 65 for two hours. The group sang along to tunes they knew 
and kept time with the music by clapping. During the intermission the crowd enjoyed cookies and coffee. 

This was Mr. Koel’s second visit to Desert Harbor and the group enjoyed this performance as much as the 
first. A big thank you to our Entertainment Committee for bringing him back. We look forward more evenings 
like the one on March 4. 

Church News by Barbara Fox 

Wayne F. Zumhof from the Genesis Project spoke to the folks at Community Worship in February. 
The Project continues to need donations of water, clean clothing and shoes, and food, especially 
peanut butter and grape jelly for the summer. Monetary donations and volunteers are also welcome 
to help feed and clothe the homeless of Apache Junction. 

Our Easter service is scheduled for April 5th. Bible Study continues every Tuesday evening at 6:30 
pm. We are studying the book of Acts. 

Ladies can start planning for the second annual Mothers Day tea on May 9th. And yes, there is go-
ing to be a hat competition again! This year there will be prizes for several different categories. More 
details to follow. 
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Western Hoedown - Red Solo Cup Style by Jane Boudreau 

Saturday evening March 21 a hundred plus residents and guests enjoyed an evening of food, dancing and 
good company. The evening was presented by the Canadian residents of Desert Harbor. Coordinating the 
event were Darwin and Sheila Geim with assistance from Dave and Monica Forster, Les and Pam Allen, John 
and Jane Kalmakoff, Wayne and Ardi MacNeill, Doug and Karen Stoesz, Jim and Bonnie Harrison, Dan and 
Gisele Piesinger, Guy and Sheryl Nagy, and Ron and Glenda Lienwebers. 

The evening began with beer available during happy hour for those who wished to imbibe. During this time 
50/50 tickets were also sold, the drawing to be held after the dinner. Fried chicken, coleslaw, potato salad, 
rolls and baked beans were served. The baked beans were made using Bertha Harris’ recipe. She had to 
leave early to return home. Cup cakes and coffee were available to top off the dinner. 

I have to congratulate Darwin and his team on the wonderful decorations. The Red Solo Cup theme was car-
ried out throughout the room. A chandelier was constructed from red solo cups as well as strings of lights with 
solo cups as globes. The center pieces on the tables were sunflowers with tiny red solo cups as accents. The 
library was converted to a jail with black bars on the windows. Did you catch the silhouettes holding up the 
walls? Great imagination and thought went into the décor and it set the scene for a lively evening. 

Doug Stoesz, one of our resident DJ’s, spun the tunes all evening. Before the dancing began the 50/50 was 
drawn and Cindy Walker held the lucky ticket. Door prizes were awarded throughout the evening. Residents, 
vendors and Sun Corp. donated the door prizes 

A big thank you to our Canadian residents for a very enjoyable evening. We hope you're beginning to plan 
next year's event. 
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DESERT HARBOR COMMUNITY SALE, 
CAR SHOW & FUN DAY 

by Dave Borchardt 
 

 
Our inaugural Community Sale, Car Show & Fun Day was held on March 14th from 
7:00 am to 2:00 pm.  Residents donated many, many items for us to sell in the Com-
munity Sale part of the Fun Day. 
 
We had 11 cars participate in the car show part of the event. 
 
We started off the morning with coffee and donuts then went right into lunch serving 
Sloppy Joes, Hot Dogs, Chips, Soda, Coffee and Water. 
 
The cake walk brought in a lot of people trying to win a cake.  The spinning wheel also 
had quite a number of people participating. 
 
The raffles were a huge success, the 50-50 drawings contributed a lot, and grab bags 
also brought in money as well. 
 
This event could not have been as successful as it was without the help of many, 
many volunteers who contributed a great deal of time and effort. 
 
We don’t have an exact final dollar amount that we made but we are somewhere 
around the $4000.00 clear profit mark.  We feel this was quite remarkable considering 
this was our first time.  Again this was thanks to a lot of helpers. 
 
We have already started talking about next year and are reviewing how everything 
went this year and will be looking for input from all of our volunteers as well. 
 
Thank you everyone for a JOB WELL DONE! 
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CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK 

LADIES GET ACQUAINTED SOUP-N-SALAD LUNCHEON And FASHION SHOW 

by Jane Boudreau 

On March 3, 2015 forty-five residents and their guests enjoyed our monthly luncheon. The lades enjoyed sev-
eral soups, fresh salads and delectable desserts. Following the luncheon a fashion show was conducted with 
fashions from the Dress Barn located at Power Square in Mesa. The models, all residents of Desert Harbor, 
were Kim Worthem, Sherry Weinert, Kathy Gable, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss, and Midge Drouin. Each of 
the ladies modeled two outfits selected with the assistance of the staff at Dress Barn. Several of the ladies 
commented they would never have selected the outfit themselves and were pleased with their selections. 

A fifty-fifty was held with thirty-seven dollars being contributed to the Activities Organization Treasure. 

The next luncheon will be held on Tuesday, April 7 with serving beginning at noon. We will continue with the 
original format of soups, salads and desert items. The suggested Box Lunch will not take place. After you re-
view your cookbooks and decide what you would like to prepare, please remember to sign up in the club-
house. May we suggest you invite a neighbor to join you for lunch. This is a great venue to meet the other la-
dies in our community. As a reminder those attending are asked to bring their own table service including 
bowls for soup and a beverage to drink. Coffee will be available. 

We look forward to seeing you at the next luncheon. 

Desert Harbor Celebrates St. Patrick's Day by Connie Riter 

On March 17th over 125 people met at the clubhouse for a delicious corned beef dinner provided by the Ac-
tivities Committee – at no cost to the residents. The traditional corned beef was served, accompanied by 
carrots, red potatoes, and cabbage. Soda bread was served and a delicious cake. Some residents brought 
cakes they had won at the Cake Walk on Saturday to provide more variety. 

While we had a lot of corned beef, the last few tables did not get cabbage. Then the potatoes and soda 
bread ran out... It is important when such a dinner is planned, that you sign up on the sheets provided so 
that enough food can be purchased... Steve Davis and Ken Camp did most of the cooking and a large 
bucket was provided for residents to make donations to the cost of the dinner. “I bought over 96 pounds of 
corned beef,” Ken said. “and corned beef has gone up in price this year.” A 50/50 raffle was held and Ken 
was one of the two winners....Some tables had champagne or apple juice left from New Year's Eve. Every-
one seemed to have a good time! 
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HEALTH ARTICLE   by Midge Drouin 

Updates to the calendar can always be found on the website     
www.desertharboraz.net 

What's Causing Your Dry Skin? 
 
Your skin is your body's first line of defense against the elements. When sun, wind, and cold leave skin dry and itchy, don't hide it un-
der long pants and gloves. Replenish it! To get the kind of smooth, sleek skin you'll want to show off, learn these eight top causes of, 
and fixes for, dry skin. 

1. Winter Weather 

When the temperature drops, the humidity level plunges too. Dry air leaves skin parched. "Once the weather starts to change, I see 
patients coming in complaining of dry, itchy skin," says Linda Stein Gold, MD, clinical research director for the dermatology depart-
ment at Detroit's Henry Ford Hospital. Turning up the thermostat doesn't help, either. Indoor heating strips even more moisture from 
the air -- and your skin. Quick Fix: Dial Up the Humidity Install a humidifier in your home to keep air moist. Set humidity at a constant 
45% to 55%, and the temperature at a balmy 68 degrees Fahrenheit. Before you go outside in wintry weather, create your own mois-
ture barrier. Protect your most sensitive parts -- lips, face, and hands -- with a scarf and gloves. 

2. Steamy Showers 

Setting the shower to steamy soothes your body, but it won't do your skin any favors. "I know it feels wonderful to stand in a really hot 
shower... but it can dry out the natural oils in our skin more quickly," Stein Gold says. Standing under that hot spray long enough to 
belt out your favorite tune is also a no-no. The longer you linger in the shower, the more you dry out your skin. Quick Fix: Cleanse 
Coolly and Quickly Dial down the shower temperature to lukewarm, and keep showers short. Five minutes is enough to get clean with-
out over-drying. Save the singing for your car. 

3. Moisture-Robbing Soaps 

Don't put just any bar of soap into your shower dish -- they're not all the same. Wash with a harsh soap and you'll send your skin's 
natural moisture barrier straight down the drain. Quick Fix: Go Mild "We recommend using a mild, fragrance-free soap that moisturizes 
as it cleanses," Stein Gold says. Bar or liquid doesn't matter, but choose a soap that's specially formulated for dry skin 
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DESERT HARBOR JAM SESSION 
By Dave Borchardt 

 
On Wednesday March 18th we were treated to a special Jam Session that Hans Nikolaas put to-
gether for a very entertaining evening that was attended by about 60 or so people.  There were 
about 15 musicians and a few singers and they played a variety of music from Rock & Roll to Coun-
try to Polkas.  We had about 20 or so visitors from other parks and everyone seemed to enjoy them-
selves.  We also served free Ice Cream Sundaes at intermission as well as coffee and both were 
greatly appreciated by all.  It was a very fun, entertaining evening. 
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DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 
       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 
       
 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Margo Crawford 104 Photo restoration, scanning-slides 623-910-2713 

 Dorothy Mueller 155 Avon Products, Free Boxes 480-984-9780 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 480-641-7753 

 Renee Spears 57 Reiki Sessions 480-215-8328 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 
   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 
     
 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 619-508-9402 
     
 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Miles Lowery 107 Exterior pressure washing, screens & windows, 480-276-8568 
   exterior painting, tighten jacks under home,  

     

   repair-replace roofs, handyman  
     
 Allen Kitterman 36 Tatting & pine needle baskets, unique gifts 480-982-4057 
     
 Dick Smith 74 House Sitting 480-983-5819 
     
 Barry Dalton 145 http://www.abcliveit.com 801-616-2643 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 
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MORE RECYCLING INFORMATION 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10-12 Craft Class 
1-3 pm Quilting 
 

2 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
1pm cards 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

3 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

4 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
 
9am  
Residents  
Meeting 
 
Farewell Dance 
Party 7:00 pm 
 

5 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

6 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
12pm Golf 
1pm Mahjongg 
Lot 201 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

7 
7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
12pm Ladies 
Soup/Salad 
Luncheon 
6pm NDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible 
Study 
7pm Cards 

8 
7:15am            
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10-12 Craft Class 
1pm                
Mexican Train 

9 
Water Aerobics 
1pm cards 
1-3 pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

10 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

11 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

12 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

13 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
12pm Golf 
1pm Mahjongg 
Lot 201 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

14 
7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
6pm NDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible 
Study 
7pm Cards 

15 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10-12 Craft Class 
1pm cards 
1-3 pm Quilting 
 

16 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
9:15am Casino 
Trip  
Gila River 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

17 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
7pm Cards 

18 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
4::30pm Happy 
Hour 
5pm Pot Luck 
 

19 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

20 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
12pm Golf 
1pm Mahjongg 
Lot 201 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

21 
7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
11am Ladies  
     Luncheon 
6pm NDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible 
Study 
7pm Cards 

22 
7:15am            
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10-12 Craft Class 
1pm                
Mexican Train 

23 
Water Aerobics 
1pm cards 
1-3 pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

24 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

25 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
 
Clubhouse 
Reserved 
11:00a-3:00p 
 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

26 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

27 
7:15am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10am Ping Pong 
12pm Golf 
1pm Mahjongg 
Lot 201 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

28 
7:15am  
Water Aerobics 
6pm NDQ Poker 
6:30pm Bible 
Study 
7pm Cards 

29 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
10-12 Craft Class 
 

30 
7:15am 
Water Aerobics 
1pm cards 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm  
Shuffleboard 

  

April 2015 


